
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
Historical groundwater contamination around Holden Vehicle Operations – Update 
 
I refer to my earlier letters to you in relation to our environmental testing program in the area. 
  
Holden has now completed the follow-up sampling and testing of the air within the crawl space 
beneath 20 homes in the area.  We greatly appreciate the cooperation of those people who have 
participated and the patience of the wider community during our testing.  
 
I am pleased to say that according to our experts all results received fall well below internationally 
accepted health screening levels. There are no unacceptable health risk issues for residents. 
 
This is great news for our neighbours.  
 
However, our work doesn’t stop there. Holden will continue with our testing program in other 
locations to continue to understand and monitor the situation and we will be keeping you up to date as 
we go. The community has remained our number one priority throughout this environmental review.    
 
Even though the results are good, some residents may have further questions about the testing 
program and the results.  Please contact Holden’s environmental consultant Adrian Webber from Soil 
and Groundwater Consulting on (08) 8431 7113 or via email awebber@soilandgroundwater.com.au if 
you require any further information. 
 
If you have any other questions, feel free to call the EPA on 1800 729 175 (8am – 8pm weekdays). 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
Richard Phillips 
Executive Director - Manufacturing
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